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MOTION 
The Committee on Educational Policies and Planning moves to approve the proposal, originating 
from the faculty of the Environmental Studies and Sciences Program, to create an Environmental Studies 
and Sciences Department. 
 
RATIONALE 
The Environmental Studies and Sciences (ESS) Program has experienced significant growth in majors 
over the past decade, and we are now consistently among the largest majors on campus. Although 
national trends and student interest in environmental protection are certainly at play, we feel strongly 
this is also a response to and recognition of the educational opportunities we provide, the curricula we 
developed, and the range of skills and expertise of the ESS Faculty. The ESS faculty itself has also grown, 
and we have added two new tenure-track lines over that same period. The overall result has been an 
increase in the number and diversity of ESS-specific courses we offer. 

The ESS Program feels it is time for the next phase in our trajectory and we (collectively) wish to become 
a full-fledged department. Indeed, the recent ESS External Review Committee report came to the same 
conclusion and provided meaningful justifications for this transition. Granting department status would 
be recognition of our stability and longevity at the College. Most significantly, ESS now has sufficient 
faculty to administer our curriculum and personnel processes without the need for a Steering 
Committee or Program Personnel Committee. Doing so would decrease the burden for external faculty 
(i.e., governance/service on the ESS PPC). The External Review Committee and report states that we are 
a model for ESS Programs nationally, and our transition to a department follows the natural progression 
of top-tiered progra



History and context 

The Environmental Studies (ES) Program at Skidmore College was established and unanimously 
approved by the faculty in 1992 as a minor in Environmental Studies. In 1999, a formal mission 
statement and learning objectives were established for the ES Program, and a revision of the ES minor 
and a strategic plan for enhancing the ES Program with a formal ES major followed. The ES major was 
approved by the faculty in 2001, with declared majors following one of two tracks: Social and Cultural 
Perspectives, or Environmental Science. In 2016, with a majority faculty vote, the two tracks became 
two separate majors, Environmental Studies and Environmental Science, and the program was renamed 
the Environmental Studies and Sciences (ESS) Program, which aligns with our major national 
professional association (the Association for Environmental Studies and Sciences). 

When the ES Program launched in 1992, it was assembled with affiliate faculty from other college 
departments who taught ES-designated courses, along with heavy use of adjunct hires. The first faculty 
line dedicated to ES was created in 1999 (Karen Kellogg filled this position).  
Today there are six faculty lines allocated to ESS (five tenure track and one non-tenure track, or about 1 




